
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

Barrie Corridor Utility Work Near Kirby Rd 
February 19 to April 7, 2024 

 
 
 

 

What is happening? 
Work is underway to deliver the GO Expansion 
Program and prepare for the future 
electrification of GO service. To support this 
work, Alectra Utilities will be relocating 
overhead utilities along the Barrie rail corridor 
just south of the farm crossing near Kirby Rd. 
 
What does this mean for you? 
Residents and businesses located near the rail 
corridor may experience some noise and 
vibration caused by work trucks and excavation 
machinery. Crews will do all that they can to 
minimize disruption. We thank you for your 
patience as we complete this important work. 
 

Will there be any impacts to power? 
There will be impacts to power on the cutover date, which is tentatively scheduled for March 22, 
2024. Alectra Utilities will be reaching out to those who will be impacted closer to the cutover date. 
The cutover will likely take place overnight in order to minimize impacts. 
 
Work hours 
This work will take place from 7:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Monday to Thursday. 
 
Questions 
We have a dedicated community relations team in place to work with residents and businesses in 
York Region. If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us at 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 
 
Information as of February 5, 2024 

 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Call us at: 416-202-4453 
Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/barrie 

As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or 
extended due to weather conditions or unforeseen 
circumstances. 
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